
 

Ref No. AIACE/CENTRAL/2023 / 077                           Dated    11.9.2023 

To 

The Chairman 

Coal India Limited, 

Coal Bhawan, Premise No-04 MAR, Plot No-AF-III, Action Area-1A, 

Newtown, Rajarhat, Kolkata-700156 

 
Sub:-    Delay in Revision of Pension Amount of retired executives consequent up on Defreezing of IDA for 

the Period from 01.10.2020 to 30.06.2021 
 
Dear Sir, 

 

Your kind attention is requested to be drawn to our letter sent to you vide our letter no. 

AIACE/CENTRAL/2023/044 dated 18/7/2023 on the matter of Revision of Pension Amount of retired 

executives consequent up on De-freezing of IDA for the Period from 01.10.2020 to 30.06.2021. The 

contents of the letter are being reproduced for your kind perusal and needful directives to the concerned 

persons to expedite the required actions at the earliest. 

 

It is to emphasize that during the days of Covid-19 epidemic, IDA for the period 01.10.2020 to 30.06.2021 

was on freeze by competent authority which was later lifted by Office Order No. W-02/0029/2021-

DPE(WC)-GL-XI/21 dated 25.10.2021. (vide Annexure-I). 

 

As such, the Office Memorandum No. CIL/C-5A(vi)/50717(Exe)/B-790 dated 13/14.10.2022 was issued 

from Chief Manager (P) / HOD(EE), CIL for calculation of Gratuity and Cash payment in lieu of Leave 

following the IDA pattern for the executives who retired on or after 01.10.2020. (Annexure-II) 

 

The above order attached as Annexure-I was issued on the basis of recommendation attached as Annexure-

III. 

 

However, due to lack of proper directives, revision in pension amount of executives has not been done due 

to which, executives retiring during the period 01.10.2020 to 30.06.2021, are getting lesser pension as 

notional IDA has not been still allowed to them. 

 

It is requested to look into this matter and issue direction to concerned officials for examination of this 

issue so that revised/re-fixation of pension amount can be done for all affected executives on the basis of 

notional DA for the period 01.10.2020 to 30.06.2021. 

 

Thanking You, 
 

(P. K. SINGH RATHOR) 
Principal General Secretary 
All India Association of Coal Executives (AIACE)  
 
Copy to: 
 
Coal Secretary, Govt of India, New Delhi 
CMPF commissner, Dhanabd 
CMD, SCCL 

 



 

 

Enclosure – I 

 

 

  



 

 

  



 



 

 

  



Enclosure-II 

 

  



Enclosure-II) 

 


